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PROFESSIONAL SNOWSPORT INSTRUCTION IN THE INTERMOUNTAIN WEST

Children’s Corner
By Mark Nakada, Children’s Manager

Aloha! I hope you’re having a great sea-
son. Children’s Program updates:

Because Fall Conference was not
held this year, the National Children’s
Task Force (NCTF) has held several
conference calls to assess the current
state of the Children’s Specialist (CS)
Program. With CS events now in place
across all divisions, the NCTF has com-
menced work on an updated Chil-
dren’s Technical Manual, and is
evaluating the addition of a CS3 cur-
riculum to the program.

The NCTF revised the CS National
Standards, so the standard’s sections
and language now align with the CS
Rubric. The national board of directors
approved the revised standards in
2015; the latest version is available at
www.psia-i.org/disciplines/children/.

The NCTF has had numerous
member inquiries regarding CS cre-
dential reciprocity with other snow-
sports federations/associations. Un-
fortunately, at this time, no interna-
tional children’s credentialing agree-
ments are in place, and as a result, you
must join PSIA/AASI to receive a CS
certificate.

If you’re looking for more information
about the CS Program, please download
the “CS Program – IMD Guide” syllabus
from our Website. The syllabus outlines
the requirements and course curriculum
for Intermountain’s CS events.

With the new snow, we’d like to help
you increase your knowledge about a
critical part of the Snowsports business –
Kids! Add to your Bag O’Tricks by partici-
pating in one of our remaining events.
We’re happy to accommodate school-
requested ‘pop-up’ events, too. Please

contact the Office for more details.
Thanks for your continued support.

See you on the slopes! ■

Snowbird instructor Anni Funk celebrates a a crystal clear day with her students above the fog
in the Salt Lake Valley.

Edge Deadlines

The deadline for the Spring/Sum-
mer Edge is June 20 for publica-
tion July 15. Articles submitted
for consideration should be in
digital format.
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President’s Message

By Rich McLaughlin, PSIA-I/AASI-I President

Hello Everyone!

It’s been an exciting beginning to the 2015/2016 season. Hopefully you all have
had a successful holiday season and are going into the rest of the year with a good
outlook. I would like to talk to some things that have happened since my last letter.

In late November Phil Miller our office events coordinator and Web mas-
ter, left to seek other opportunities. His departure left a hole in our office
structure that was quickly filled with the help of both Kathy and Vicki. We
then soon hired Tyler Barnes and Kim Nakamura to head up tech support
and the web site. The new structure now allows all the staff to input events.
We then hired Cathy Milne as an office assistant to help with phones and
emails. Our office is in good hands!

Since it is the middle of the season we all have the chance to further our
education by taking clinics. There are many things to choose from on the
schedule right now, from indoor lectures to on snow events. We also have
Spring Clinic coming up at the end of the Season. This year it is being held at
Sun Valley. Should be lots of fun for everyone! Keep in mind the two-week
deadline to sign up (This is VERY important this year). Some of the clinics are
exam based meant to get you ready for the exams. Make sure that you ask lots
of questions, learn as much as you can, and understand the information that
the clinic leaders are giving you. It’s time to branch out and become the
instructor you were meant to be!

Speaking to exams, I have to say it again, two-week deadline! Make sure
you sign up on time. It will allow your discipline manager to staff the exams
properly. I have spoken about exams before, it’s no surprise that exams are
hard, but that does not mean that they cannot be fun or even informative. Get
involved in the exam don’t sit back and be passive. Go with all the knowledge
you can, ask questions if you don’t understand, and own the skills and infor-
mation. Pick a friend to go through the process with you and don’t be afraid to
critique each other! Passing, I have to say is Awesome! However, failure is
NOT the end of the world. I have failed! I was trying to teach SB LV 3 switch
mogul riding! My methods were all wrong and I panicked. Looking back it was
quite laughable. This failure led to my passing the next time. Have fun with
your exams and challenge yourself. That is how you grow as an instructor.

As Clinic leaders and Examiners I hope you are finding the new wages and
per diems helpful along with the new fuel/miles chart. The Board was out-
standing in getting this passed for you. We want you to prosper and enjoy
your work with us.

continued on page 3



INSTRUCTORS EDGE WINTER 2016

3
Communication

PRESIDENT continued from 2

I am looking forward to the National Board meeting in Colorado. Kent
Lundell, Joe Waggoner, and I will be in attendance. The Board decided to
send both Joe and I to the meeting to be able to talk to issues that I have not
previously been privy to, also, to introduce me to the other divisional presi-
dents for a smooth transition from Joe to myself. I am sure many things will be
discussed and Kent and I will be able to report back to the Board.

I want to thank my Executive Committee and the Board of Directors
for their hard work and dedication to the division. I also wish you all an
Awesome Winter! ■

Communication Report
By Evan Ricks, PSIA-I/AASI-I Communications V.P.

Intermountain division recognizes members who strive to maintain current
professional standards, and certification is not a right, but a hard won privi-
lege. Upon becoming a member, you are informed of the minimal require-
ments to remain a certified professional in good standing. This requirement
defines and authenticates the members’ ongoing commitment to excellence
and our commitment to professionalism and our National Standards, as well
included in our Policies and Procedures.

In the past, a member has been allowed to pay an education penalty fee
and not attend the clinics required to attain the credits. With this implemen-
tation Intermountain will no longer accept the $60.00 Education Penalty fee
as substitution for actual continuing education credits.

In order for membership to get current and remain current with educa-
tional requirements, the following option is available:

◆ Education delinquent members will have until the end of the
2016-2017 season for Amnesty, to put their credits (and certification)
in order.

◆ After May 2017 loss of certification will begin.
◆ Attendance and success in the assessment process will remain the sin-

gle option to return to level of certification.

After May 2017, Failure to gather 12 hours of education credit in a given 2
year period will result in member assessment of $160.00 education delin-
quent fee first year, and second year delinquent a $320.00 assessment to
remain current. If member does not pay delinquent fees when due, or attend
12 hours of education, certification is null and void. Member may pay dues
and become a registered member. No delinquent education penalty allowed
further from this point, recertification would be required.

Thank you for your attention in this matter. ■

RUN for the Board

Volunteering can be rewarding and
satisfying. Please consider and encour-
age others to run for the PSIA/AASI In-
termountain Board of Directors. This is
a great opportunity to serve other
members and the division. Require-
ments for the board include personal
attendance to three meetings per year.
These are tentatively scheduled for
June, November & January. We also ask
board members to familiarize yourself
with the Intermountain Policy & Proce-
dures, and the By-laws, and write an ar-
ticle for at least one of the three issues
of the Edge newsletter.

Every board member has obliga-
tions to be involved in events like Edu-
cation College, general membership
meetings, and Spring Clinic. Nomina-
tions/applications are due in the divi-
sion office by Monday, February 15,
2016. Any certified member (L1, 2 or 3)
in good standing who is either
employed by a snowsport school
within a region whose seat is up for
election in this cycle, or who wishes to
run for an At-Large seat, is eligible to
run. Please submit a passport photo, a
letter of interest and intent, with five (5)
signatures from PSIA/AASI Intermoun-
tain members in good standing.
Online elections will be conducted in
March 2016.

The 2016 opening board positions are:

Region III
Representing Snowbasin, Powder
Mountain, Wolf Creek, Ogden Nordic.

Region IV
Representing Eagle Point, Brian Head.

Member-At-Large Seats
Three (3) seats representing all members.

We hope that you choose to run. ■
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Nordic Notes
By Ann Schorling, PSIA-I Nordic Manager

Happy winter everyone. Here are some changes In the
Nordic disciplines. Because in the last ten years we
have had challenges sufficiently filling our assess-
ments, this year we are deliberately sponsoring more
cross-divisional assessments to bring in more partici-
pants to fill those events. For the winter of 2015/16

those events will be combined with Northern Rocky Mountain, and held at
the following locations and dates:

Telemark 2/3 Assessment Prep Clinic: February 26, Grand Targhee
Telemark 2/3 Assessment: February 27, 28, Grand Targhee
We hope that the central location of these events will enable interested

participants to travel from a wider array of locations to take the assessments.
In addition, the Nordic Education staffs have revised our process for

becoming a Trainer/Examiner. We will no longer have an official selection
assessment, but rather an application process. Stay tuned to the PSIA-i web-
site for more information coming soon, or send me an email to ask for earlier
specifics. ■

Auction Donations

It’s time to get items together for the
auction to be held at the Spring Clinic
in Sun Valley. If you have any items to
donate for this purpose or have busi-
nesses willing to participate with us,
please collect the items and get them to
your PSIA-I board member. The auc-
tion is to support the scholarship pro-
gram to help members offset the cost of
certification clinics. ■

Children’s Manuals

Looking to add to your library?
We have children’s manuals and

handbooks available. Visit the
psia-i.org store or contact the

office for details.


